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The British Veterinary Association (BVA) is the national representative body for the veterinary 

profession in the United Kingdom. With over 19,000 members, our mission is to represent, support 
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Data from the Society of Practicing Veterinary Surgeons (SPVS) in 2022/2023 indicates that UK 
veterinary surgeons typically do not reach the £48,100 salary threshold until they are at least five 
years post-graduation. Starting salaries for overseas veterinary surgeons working in the UK are 
likely to be lower due to their lack of prior UK practice experience. Raising salaries to compensate 
for the Home Office changes would have an impact on the cost of veterinary services at a time 
when the veterinary industry is under considerable scrutiny, not least in the current Competition 
and Markets Authority investigation. 
 
 
We warned the then Secretary of State in March 2024 that the implementation of the £48,100 
going rate will make it almost impossible to recruit veterinary surgeons from overseas unless they 
are either very experienced or under 26 years of age. This change will continue to have far-
reaching implications across the UK veterinary profession, particularly impacting areas such as 
public health, veterinary education, and remote and rural livestock practice, as raised in the recent 
EFRA committee inquiry into Vet shortages. As highlighted by FSA in their written evidence for this 

https://committees.parliament.uk/work/8164/vet-shortages
https://url.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/BB2zCJNwi3GKRcnd6GC/

